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REPORT OF THE SECRETARY GENERAL IN COMPLIANCE WITH

RESOLUTION AG/RES. 1790 (XXXI-O/01), “APPOINTMENT OF WOMEN TO SENIOR MANAGEMENT POSITIONS AT THE OAS”

“To request the Secretary General to monitor closely the progress made by OAS organs, agencies, and entities in meeting the goal of having women occupy 50% of the posts at each level in the OAS by the year 2005, to keep the Permanent Council informed with respect to the implementation of this resolution, providing it every year with relevant statistics from the Department of Human Resource Services, and to report thereon to the General Assembly at its thirty-second regular session.”
REPORT:

The proportion of women in the OAS General Secretariat has increased steadily for the past three decades due, almost exclusively, to the steady growth of the proportion of females in professional positions. This has gone from approximately 17%, during the 1972-75 period, to 45% at the end of 2003. 

Within the professional category, parity by gender has been surpassed at grades P-1 to P-4. Women in these levels represented only 26.6% in July of 1978.  By December 1990 that proportion had increased to 38.0% and it represents 53% at the moment.  That is: the percentage of women in the professional categories has doubled in about 25 years, slightly surpassing parity. 

During that same period, the proportion of women in the higher professional echelons (grades P-5 and above) increased by 19 percentage points. In relative terms this rise has been stronger than in the rest of the professional categories: between July of 1978 and December of 1990, women, as a proportion of staff in grades P-5 and above more than doubled (went from 5.8% to 12.9%), and since December 1990 has almost doubled again, from 12.9% to 27%.  Briefly:  while the proportion of females in posts P-1 to P-4 has approximately doubled since 1978, that in grades P-5 and above has multiplied fourfold. 

In absolute terms, while the number of males in grades P-5 and above declined from 194 in 1978 to 115 in 1990 and to 90 in December of last year, the number of women in grades P-5 and above rose steadily from 12 in 1978, to 17 in 1990, and 34 in 2003.

Notwithstanding those remarkable achievements of the policy efforts geared towards gender parity, given the present pace of generation of vacancies in the General Secretariat, the mandated goal of having at least 50% women in all professional grades, may take longer to reach than 2005. It seems therefore advisable that said deadline be extended and that the Secretariat renews and enlarges policies and practices oriented to the achievement of that goal. 
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